
Richard Oliver 

Red Knights Mass Chapter 2 

rickoliver‐for‐region1@rk‐mass2.org 

Good day brother and sister Red Knights of Region‐1, 

I was honored when I was approached by several different members of our great club and asked to run 

for the position of Region 1 Director. 

I understand that this is a short‐term position, to fill the post that was held by Eric Jock, until recently.  I 

am in this campaign, and look forward to serving the membership of Region‐1 long‐term – to listen and 

learn from you the members. 

I live in New Salem, Massachusetts, which is centrally located in our Region.  I know it is physically 

impossible to meet with every single chapter, but my goal is to attend state meetings of our chapters in 

each state of the region each year.  

I also promise you that I will listen to each chapter and each member that reaches out to me.  It is our 

members’ ideas, concerns and vision for this great organization that has made it what it is.  And it is that 

vision and love for our organization by the members that will continue to help our club flourish. 

I urge each of you, and your chapters, to review the nomination information and bios of the candidates 

who are running for the vacant Region‐1 Director position.  Your chapter’s vote – for either candidate – 

is very important for the Red Knights of Region‐1 as well as our larger worldwide organization. 

As Regional Director, I will always support the members and the chapters of our region.  I feel that I am 

the best candidate to fill this role, and I am asking for your support and your vote for my candidacy. 

Voting will be open for chapters to cast your ballots between January 11 and January 26, 2023.  I urge 

you to exercise your right to vote! 

Thank you for your time. 

 

Fraternally, 

Richard “Rick” Oliver 

Vice‐President 

Red Knights Massachusetts Chapter 2 

rickoliver‐for‐region1@rk‐mass2.org 

978‐413‐5544 



Bio of Richard Oliver 

I have always had a personal mantra of Service to Others.  
Service to family, service to friends, service to community. 

My wife Lori and I have been married for 34 years.  We adopted 
three sisters in 1992 and now have five grandchildren ranging 
from three to fifteen years old.  Our oldest granddaughter, 
Aalyiah, is a Junior Member of Massachusetts Chapter 2, and 
our dog Neva is our pseudo chapter mascot! 

After an injury cut my career ambitions as a firefighter short in the early 1980’s, I started that 
journey of what will come of my career?  After several years trying different work, Lori and I 
bought a run-down convenience/liquor store and opened the New Salem General Store.  That 
leap of faith solidified how I could serve my community.  In over 25 years running the store, it 
grew to be a destination spot for tourists (and riders) and a treasure to the town.  I retired from 
the business in 2020, handing over the reins to another local couple with similar service 
ambitions. 

Becoming a storekeeper and the town’s 
postmaster for a small New England town 
allowed me the opportunity to get to know my 
neighbors and be able to support the 
community, the townspeople, the school, and 
the police and fire departments over the 
years.  In that time, they all had become like 
family. 

From 2007-2017 townspeople came together 
with me and the store sponsored the 
“Hilltown Brewfest.”  Over the course of the 
ten years that this ran, the volunteers were 

able to raise over $70,000 that was given to the local fire departments. 

The best thing Lori and I ever did as a couple was join the Red Knights.  We have been members 
of Massachusetts Chapter 2 since 2007 (15 years).  When we first joined, we thought it would 
be a good way to get out and ride with others, but it quickly became much more than that – it 
became family. 

The fundraising efforts of the store have continued into the riding corner of our lives, as well.  
Working with MA-2 we were able to raise funds through a “Barrel Raffle” (finished Jack Daniels 
barrel) and give donations to the Ride for Kids, for several years.  I also had the opportunity to 
support RKMC Founding Father Norm Beausoleil in garnering two barrels of Jack Daniels to sell 



etched bottles with the proceeds going to the Red Knights’ Memorial Fund.  Over $12,000 was 
raised through these projects. 

In 2011 Lori and I had the opportunity to visit Red Knights in Europe and visited France-1 and 
Switzerland-1 and became instant friends. 

When Vermont hosted the 2013 International Convention, Lori and I were able to repay the 
European hospitality and host members from Europe at our house prior to the convention.  
Members of MA-2 helped us plan and lead some rides for our visiting family and tour parts of 
New England, during their stay.  Since then, we have had the good fortune to host many Red 
Knight friends in our home, which is always a joy!   

 

Our home has been the location for a Massachusetts State Meeting as well as a number of 
Chapter and Multi-chapter events.  Our home is always open to our traveling Red Knights 
family. 

In 2015 I had the opportunity to attend the EuCon Rally in Bern, Switzerland, where Lori and I 
became members of Swiss-1.  In 2022, five additional members of MA-2 joined Lori and I in a 
trip-of-lifetime for two weeks in Switzerland.  We stayed with members of Swiss-1 and followed 
them around the Alps for an unforgettable motorcycle trip (15 mountain passes including the 
famous “Stelvois Pass.”)  But as with any time Red Knights get together, the camaraderie is as 
equally fulfilling as the riding!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Relationships, like these, give us better understanding of each other and helps us grow together 
more as friends in this great organization.  For many of the last fifteen years, I and one or two 
of my chapter riding buddies have made it a point to head out for a motorcycle vacation during 
the riding season.  Sometimes with our spouses along and sometimes a guy’s ride.  One point 
we always make once our trip planning begins to take form on paper is, “what Red Knights will 
we be near?”  Those brief encounters, whether for a coffee, a meal, or a few miles riding 
together is always a great opportunity to expand our friend list. 

I have been attending International 
Conventions since 2013, and have 
attended four Yankee Rallies, two 
EuCon Rallies, and the 2022 Atlantic 
Rally, and we are looking forward to 
attending the convention in Austria in 
2023.  As I see all the good that the Red 
Knights do, I know that I need to do 
more for our club.  Several years ago, I 
was asked to serve as chapter 
secretary.  I am now serving as chapter 
vice-president and have been in that 
position since 2020. 

I was honored in 2021 as the recipient of the Perry Carter award, and was humbled that my 
name was submitted for this award. 

I am located in central Massachusetts, in the heart of Region-1.  I can travel to all states in our 
region, easily from my home. 



I know that many of you are aware of the dual rocker 
controversy and bylaw proposals that are currently an 
ongoing issue for our club.  I have been asked if my 
candidacy for this position is because I have an axe to grind 
over this topic.  I can assure you; IT IS NOT.  This election is 
not about me, but it is all about you – the members.  I truly 
feel that I have more to give to this club and I am looking 
forward to serving.  Serving the members, serving the 
chapters, and serving the region. 

This organization of ours, the Red Knights Motorcycle Club, 
relies on the members for survival and growth.  We each 
have a responsibility to step up and say, “how can I help?”  I 
know that my skills and abilities, and my love for the Red 
Knights and its members will help me be a strong leader, 
committed to helping our region. 

I ask for your support during this campaign. 

 

Richard Oliver 
Vice-president, Massachusetts Chapter 2 
rickoliver3@yahoo.com 
978-413-5544 

 






